Whose Bay?

Imagine the Grand Canyon inundated to fill pools and water lawns in Las Vegas and Los Angeles. Imagine six golf-casino resorts in Yosemite. Not likely. Our national treasures are protected. A close by national treasure which has no such protection is the Chesapeake Bay. Perhaps only a few of us have fished or sailed in the Bay, yet all of us in Adams County are permanently connected to it.

We live in one of the many headwater areas of the Chesapeake, therefore the way we handle our water affects it. For some time our state and county officials have been working to keep clean or clean up our contribution to the Bay.

The Penn State Cooperative Extension and Adams Conservation District offices are both working on this problem. They have good ideas and plans about what needs to be done; they are doing as much as they can with limited resources. They focus on agriculture runoff and storm water control. They help farmers with ways to contain or divert such things as manure runoff from our streams, and thus help the quality of the Bay. Every time we get a big rain or flood, the water acts like a flush on many pollutants such as road film on streets and parking lots. Pollutants are insignificant in place, but when washed into gutters then drains then streams, they are concentrated into harmful amounts. Our state and county officials work with local governments and even developers to design drains which slow down runoff and thus reduce pollutants going to the Chesapeake. 

Members of the Watershed Alliance of Adams County have been conducting stream evaluations of Rock and Middle Creeks, supporting  topical seminars, and working to inform the public and public officials about our water that constantly runs down to the Bay. So what can we do as individuals for the Bay?

It takes many raindrops to make a flood, and it takes many small, individual efforts to help the Bay. Everybody knows the big “no-nos,” such as never putting oil products into a storm drain. We also know that awareness leads to action. One small but significant way to help is learning how to dispose of prescription drugs. Discarded pharmaceuticals in our rivers is a serious problem. Almost no drugs should be flushed down a toilet. In fact the best way to solve the problem is to take “old meds” with you to the pharmacy when you get a new prescription. They know best how to safely dispose of them.  

The Chesapeake Bay Foundation has an extensive web page (www.cbf.org) which shows many other small and some quite significant things that anyone can do. Also they provide the news about what the Bay Foundation and other organizations are doing.

From Havre de Grace to Virginia Beach runs one of the most useful and productive waterways in the United States. All of Adams County contributes to the Chesapeake Bay. It will be too tragic if we never realize its value until it is gone.

R. B. Lasco is a member of the Board of the Watershed Alliance of Adams County. WAAC’s web address is www.adamswatersheds.org.
